RCTC Board MINUTES – March 14, 2018 - Meeting 7 pm, 200 Central Drive.
Attending:  Bob, Marian, Donna, Charlie, Paul, Doug, Jen, Joe, Steve, Amy, Patty
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM.
Kate Fissel spoke on the topic of Range Resources sponsoring the Challenge.  She gave her issue as one that since Range Resources is a company that uses fracking, this is a conflict of interest with the spirit of Rachel Carson’ name.  Also at issue is their logo on the t-shirt promoting and possibly seen as linking the Rachel Carson Trails Conservancy with Range Resources.  

Bob said that part of the trail goes through land where Range Resources ahs a lease.  Their representatives sought us out.  They’d already re-routed some trail and put up fences for safety.  We sought out donations and got money from them.

Kate requested a policy be put into place for these kinds of situations for the future.  

The topic will be on next month’s agenda.

Chris from 3 Rivers Outdoor Company spoke.  He would like to open his new store in about 5-6 weeks.  It is an independent outdoor store with new and used gear, on Braddock Avenue near Frick Park.  He is interested in cross-promotions.  He is looking for groups for strategic partnerships.  We plan to put our Guides and card game in the store.
The minutes from last month were approved.
Bob reviewed the next 90 days on the calendar.  
FINANCE:  
See Charlie’s email for financial report.  
Donna had expenses for the grill rental, winter hike food expenses, and advertising for $488.34.

John had an invoice for $1140 for 38 hours.
The financial report was approved.

SOCIAL MEDIA:  Amy had emailed information to the Board.  Also Doug reports $17K in sponsorships so far.  The promo committee also discussed their work on promoting the Annual Meeting.

Spring Hike – It was suggested that the 3rd Barb hike serve as the Spring Hike as well, June 9.

HARMONY TRAIL:  Bob described the kiosk, with the location not decided yet.  The housing development has been approved.
BAKER TRAIL:  Patty said that the Crooked Creek project is complete.  The DEP still has the paperwork.
VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE:  Donna said that the litter pickup is April 21.  The steward breakfast is April 8 at 9AM.  There is an open section for stewardship, Burtner Hill.
WEB COMMITTEE:  Steve wants one more meeting on the new site.
SAFER TRAILS COMMITTEE:  The next meeting is May 3.
OLD BUSINESS:  Paul volunteered to be on the Board nominating Committee.
Bob will look at document safes for storage of our legal documents.

Mark Eyerman is doing the Challenge, so he won’t be able to help people over Pine Creek.  Steve will get help to get people across.  There was discussion about how to deal with the crossing.  Bob suggested a sub-committee for this issue and Amy, Doug, Bob, and Steve volunteered for it.  Bob will schedule a meeting.
NEXT MEETING:  7 p.m., Wednesday, April 11, 2018; 200 Central Drive, Cranberry.
ADJOURNMENT:  8:49 PM.
